Field Address: 14 Loveny Close, St Neot, Liskard, England. U.K. PL14 6NT

Phone #: 011-44-1579-326648 Blog: cornwallbaptist.blogspot.com

Sending Church: Beth Haven Baptist Church 12400 S. Western Oklahoma City, OK

October 30, 2023

Dear Pastor and Church,

In Proverbs 25:25, the Bible says, "As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is good news from a far country". In our 21 years here on the field, we do not believe we have seen God work in such a clear and amazing way as He has these past months. The church attendance continues to grow with mostly young families and the last Sunday of this month, Liskeard Baptist Church had the highest attendance we have ever had. We are seeing spiritual growth in many of the adults, the children are gaining knowledge in their Sunday school classes and we believe with some adults that only the British attribute of privacy has kept them from announcing they have trusted Christ as their saviour. A local Tae Kwan Do instructor just recently revealed he has trusted Christ. This gentleman had been witnessed to for years by a family that attends Liskeard Baptist, he has had contact with the Grissoms, attended some services with us and had substantial dealings with the Barretts as he was their daughter's instructor. What a blessing it was to hear of his journey to Christ and we are excited about how God could use him to reach many.

The biggest prayer request from our last prayer letter was the issue of Liskeard Baptist Church obtaining a sponsorship license in order to allow the Barrett family to stay and also bring the Dice family into the country. The Lord really blessed and led us to the right immigration advisors. It was just over 60 days from when the bad news was announced to when LBC received their license to sponsor. The Barretts were moved over to the new license and the Dice family were sponsored and arrived in September to begin their ministry.

We continue to look for a suitable building for us to relocate and grow in and trust in Gods timing. Our mission's retreat is coming up soon in February and it looks to be the biggest to date.

God is moving here, and we are blessed to be able to be around to see it.

Thank you for praying.

Gossmeyers